
Keep your DVLA documents and reference numbers safe 
 

 
 

It is important to keep the reference numbers and codes displayed on 
your DVLA documents confidential. 

 
The specific risk is that a scammer could steal the rights to your 

personalised registration without you knowing it if, for instance, you 
published your Retention Document on an online platform intending to 

sell the registration. 
 

James Saperia of Simply Registrations has published a blog outlining 
which codes to keep safe and shows you exactly where they appear on 

many DVLA documents. 
 

You can access the blog at:- 
 

https://www.simplyregistrations.co.uk/keep-your-dvla-documents-
reference-numbers-safe/ 
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